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Minutes of the meeting of the 


Elbert County Library District


Board of Trustees 
Wednesday, June 25, 2014
The Board of Trustees of the Elbert County Library District met at a regularly scheduled monthly meeting in the Simla Library, 504 Washington St, Simla, CO 80835
Board Members Present: Karen Suchan, Ron Vermillion, Susan St Vincent, Jill Duvall and Suzanne O’Neill 
Staff Members Present: Kari May, Jan Gabehart, Tim Miller
Guests: None
President Susan St Vincent called the meeting to order at 6:08 pm.  

Corrections made to the agenda: Check register ends in 14014. 
Minutes:  Ms. Suchan moved and Ms. Duvall seconded to approve the minutes of the regular May 28 Board meeting and the June 5 special board meeting as presented. Motion Passed. 
Public Input: none
Treasurer’s Report:  Mr. Vermillion moved and Ms. O’Neill seconded to approve check register #13983-14014 and auto deposit. Motion Passed. 
Director’s Report: No additions to Ms. May’s written report. 
Branch Managers Report: Ms. Gabehart added that she has been invited to join the Town of Elizabeth Historic Board. The Elizabeth library was a drop-off location for the Primary election in June, and several people expressed appreciation for having a location in Elizabeth. Jan is writing the final report for the grant received from Temple Hoyne Buell for the 1000 Books Before Kindergarten program. Based on the brand management report received last month, Jan has moved some things around in the Elizabeth library, including relocating the community bulletin board and focusing on library information in the entryway. Jan wrote a letter of support for the nomination of Ric Morgan as a CAL Unsung Hero Award. The Celtic Festival is July 19 & 20 at Casey Jones Park – board members are welcome to volunteer and help the library in the Children’s Glen – we will hold a story time at the top of the hour throughout the festival. Ms. May drew attention to the grand opening celebration for the Elbert Library on Saturday, August 16. In Kiowa, a patron recently was nipped at by a neighbor’s dog. The patron was fine, but we used the situation to try to intervene before anything more serious happens. 

The board asked for some analysis on why circulation and visits are down this year. The immediate answer is because of the reduced service hours.
Foundation Report: Ms. May and Ms. O’Neill listed the current Board members for the Foundation. Ms. Suchan moved and Ms. Duvall seconded to accept the recommendation to add Tracy Brend to the Foundation Board. Motion passed. At the last Foundation meeting, they talked about signage and how to market events. 
Trustee Items
Discussion
Warehouse Space update –Ms. St. Vincent spoke with Paul Davey after the special board meeting. Mr. Davey has decided that he will not pursue the build-out and lease option, but that he might consider purchasing the building if the District would consider selling. Discussion around that question led to direction for Ms. May to order an appraisal of the property. The appraisal will be conducted by Greg Owen and will include current lease prices as well as current market value. 

Election Timeline – Ms. May presented the general election timeline for 2014 and extrapolated to corresponding dates for 2015. The first step is to put together a campaign committee that will assist the District and the Board in putting together a campaign for a mill levy question on the 2015 ballot. Ms. May asked the Board to suggest individuals or types of people to invite to be on the campaign committee. 

Auditor’s Report – Ms. May summarized the revisions she has discussed with the auditors and will have a final report to present at the July Board meeting. 

Decision Items
Ms. Suchan moved, Ms. Duvall seconded to move the all-staff meeting date from August 13 to November 13 to coincide with the migration to the new ILS. Motion passed. 
Executive Session
Ms. Suchan made a motion to convene executive session at 7:33 pm.  Pursuant to section 24-6-402(4) of the Colorado Revised Statutes, I move that this regular public meeting of the Board of Elbert County Library District adjourn and that, upon an affirmative vote of at least two-thirds of the members present for this motion, the Board reconvene in executive session for the sole purpose of discussing the Director’s annual evaluation as authorized by 24-6-402(4)(a).  Ms. O’Neill seconded and the motion carried. 

An executive session meeting of the Board of Elbert County Library District convened at 7:33 pm on June 25, 2014 for the purpose of discussing the Director’s annual evaluation as authorized by 24-6-402(4)(a).  Attending were Susan St. Vincent, Trustee; Karen Suchan, Trustee; Jill Duvall, Trustee; Suzanne O'Neill, Trustee; Ron Vermillion, Trustee.  During the executive session the board discussed the Director’s annual evaluation. The Board did not adopt any policy, position, resolution, rule, regulation or take any formal action.  Ms. Suchan made a motion to end executive session, Ms. Duvall seconded and the motion carried.  The executive session meeting was adjourned at 8:12 pm, and we have reconvened in regular session. 
Next Meeting will be July 23 in Elizabeth. 
There being no further business, Ms. O’Neill moved and Ms. Duvall seconded to adjourn the meeting at 8:12 pm. Motion Passed. 
Minutes prepared by Kari May

